 Hunters Hill Bridge Club Committee

August  2021 – General Meeting
	Meeting
	Date:  4th August 2021     Time: 10.30am             Location: Zoom Online

	Chairperson
	Carol Sheldrake

	Present
	Carol Sheldrake (CS) President/Tournament Secretary, Ross Templeton (RT) Vice President/Masterpoint Secretary/IT, Fiona Templeton (FT) Secretary,  Helen Hobbs (HH) Dealer,   Bob Allen (BA) Treasurer, Linda Allen (LA) Membership Secretary/Assistant Treasurer, Geoff Lawson (GL) Congress  Convener, Tricia Carton (TC) Social Secretary, 

	Apologies
	Ahmad Geybi (AH) Purchasing Officer

	Minute taker
	Fiona Templeton (FT)

	Minutes of previous Meeting Acceptance
	Minutes of July Meeting accepted by Committee



	Matters Arising from last Minutes Meeting
	1. CS- To sign off with the Licence Agreement with HHC- CS signed the agreement with HHC  and was put into effect from July

2. CS- to Liaise with KDP  the decision to go ahead with lessons with John Roberts- to be put on hold until next year, all agreed to see if JR can do lessons in the future 

3. CS- to thank Robert Lawson for his assistance with the Licence Agreement followed up with some bottles of wine on behalf of the HHBC- GL has been thanked but RL yet to be thanked for his assistance with the agreement.

4. CS-  to notify  Malcolm Martin that he is no longer needed to Direct in August- CS stated that MM was OK with this

5. CS - To redo the events calendar – not done as yet to be C/O

6. CS- to seek guidance from Bob Ternes re disciplinary procedures- to be C/O 
7. CS- to advise about clearing hall at HCC on 16th July- CS stated that if lockdown finishes on a Friday the venue will not open until Monday- plenty of time to sort out clearing the hall if required.
8. GL- To liaise with the Men's shed re  Heavy Duty Trolleys- See new business 

9. All-  To check all the side tables, discard the old ones and buy new ones  when we have access to HCC- CS stated that she has bought some new side tables but the rest cant be done until back at Henley- C/O until back at Henley
10.  All – To search for missing Table cloths for oversize tables when we have access to HCC- C/O until back at Henley


	Presidents Report
	We now have our licence Agreement with HHC effective from 1st July 2021 to end of June 2022

	Correspondence In
	      -Various congratulatory emails from club members -re final lease 

             agreement 
      -Email from KDP – re lessons with John Roberts- On hold until back at HCC
      -Email from Small Communities Grant- re reporting on spending grant – FT

           stated that she has extended the time to completion of the grant to

           December 2021 for purchasing the 3 Heavy Duty Trolleys

      -Email from Jennifer Ferguson- re Alerting bids on BBO-   Brian Soutter will 

            alert  members to do this at the next sessions- JF to be informed of this

            and thank her for her email


	Correspondence Out
	    -Email to Small Communities Grant- extension of Grant expenditure- FT stated that  

       she has extended the time to completion of the grant to December 2021 for 

       purchasing the 3 Heavy Duty Trolleys

	General Business
	1. Clare Trophy- CS stated that BS is unable to run this event in September and it can't be run on BBO , with some discussion about changing the Clare Trophy event to a different event eg Pairs event or a restricted novice event

2. Paying Brian for set up of online sessions- CS stated that BS has not been paid for directing the BBO session, it was decided that BS should be paid as the lockdown has been going on longer than expected. BS will be paid from Monday this week for directing

3. Events for August- CS said the NSWBA can run state run events on BBO but we can't run teams events or the Carolyn Malloy event, also our red point events have been used for July.   

4. Access to Henley CC- CS stated that the HCC is closed and we don't have access as yet to the venue 

5. Numbers for BBO- CS stated that we have 46-49 tables per week playing online making $570 per week and paying out $700 there making a loss – see discussion in Treasurer's report

6. Under 50 mp's- CS stated the event for under 50 masterpoints had a poor response to go ahead -on hold

7. Offer to help people get online- CS stated that Diane Stacey has offered to help members get online to play bridge, it was agreed to take up her offer. FT stated that her sister Jennifer Ferguson has helped her bridge ladies to go online and perhaps she could help as well. It was decided that CS to contact DS and FT to contact JF in regards to getting more of our members to use BBO.

8. Real Bridge- CS stated that we could run teams event on Real bridge with John McIllraith he will charge a $10 per head fee but he can only run event on Tuesday or Thursday. CS said that if we want to run the state open pairs for our club we would have to use Real Bridge for this, we would require at least 10 teams and the event would go for 3 weeks. With some discussion it was decided that CS should send out an email to members with an expression of interest for the team event, the members would have to pay the entrance fee to our account and we would then pay John McIllraith to run

9. Club Lessons with John Roberts- CS/KDP- CS has spoken with JR about being unable to have his lessons, he will defer to another time. 

10. Trolleys -Small Communities Grant- GL stated that the Men's shed has built a prototype of a trolley which would be suitable for our needs, each trolley will take about a dozen tables and will fit into the office and through the door. GL showed the committee the prototype drawings for the trolley and it was agreed that he should contact the Men's shed for a quote on building the trolleys

11. Xmas party- TC stated that she would have to wait until after the lockdown before going ahead with the plans for the Xmas party, TC was aware that each session would have their own Xmas party- To be put on hold TBA

12.  Defer rental payment- CS stated the she would write a letter to HHC to defer our rental payment for Henley Community Centre (as we do not have access to the hall ) until we are back at the venue. BA stated that their was a clause in the contract to cover this but we have paid for July's rent.


	Membership Secretary's Report
	LA stated that we have no new members 



	Treasurer's

Report
	BA presented his monthly  report to the Committee via email – He has paid the rent for July as per our contract with HHC but we are loosing money each month making a loss of approximately $700 per month this can be sustained in the short term. With some discussion comparing converting our members to “Real Bridge” which would cost our members $8 aust which we would get $7 back from real bridge or increase the BBO fee of $3.50 to $4. It was decided to notify our members that due to loosing revenue every month because of playing online we would have to increase our BBO fee to $4

	Tournament

Secretary's

Report
	CS stated there was nothing to report

	Master-point

Secretary's

Report
	RT stated that he is in the same situation as last month – he has not been able to do the Masterpoints for May/June due to the Covid lockdown but the May Red Master points have been approved (but no uploaded).

RT said that the ABF is awarding the Masterpoints for the Online sessions. 

 

	Congress Report
	GL stated that he was unable to cancel the congress from the events calendar and has asked Pauline Gumby to assist.

	Dealer's

Report
	HH stated that she had been paid for dealing in July even though she had not been able to do any dealing due to Covid, it was decided to hold off further payments until back at Henley

	Equipment/

Caterer's/Supply 

Report
	Nothing to report

	Action Items/Who responsible
	1. CS to thank Robert Lawson for assistance with Lease Agreement

2. GL to contact Mens Shed re quotes for Heavy Duty Trolleys
3. CS to notify our members that due to loosing revenue every month because of playing online we would have to increase our BBO fee to $4
4. CS to send out an email to members with an expression of interest for the team event to be run on Real Bridge.

5. CS to contact DS and FT to contact JF in regards to getting more of our members to play bridge online with BBO.
6. All-  To check all the side tables, discard the old ones and buy new ones  when we have access to HCC- CS stated that she has bought some new side tables but the rest cant be done until back at Henley- C/O from July until back at Henley
7.  All – To search for missing Table cloths for oversize tables when we have access to HCC- C/O from July until back at Henley
8. CS - To redo the events calendar –  C/O from July

9. CS- to seek guidance from Bob Ternes re disciplinary procedures-  C/O from July


	Meeting Closed
	11.39am

	Next Meeting
	 Wednesday 1st September 2021


